

The Annual Meeting of the Splitrail Farm Property Owners Association was held at 7:30pm on Monday, November 1, 1999, at Camptopn Township Hall.

Board members in attendance: Beth Baldwin, Brad Siegel, Ralph Scafuri, Susan Gilliland, Anne Waters, and Rich Markiewicz. Twelve additional owners were present.

Call to order

Brad Seigle

Motion to approve10/25/99 minutes

Beth Baldwin

Seconded

Ralph Scafuri

passed

SFPOA Board Election Announcement

Richard Anderson - 48 votes Sharon Hallead - 47 votes Susan Gilliland - 48 votes Edward Klosowski - 47 votes John Kudlach - 52 votes Dennis Mahoney - 51 votes Karen Smith - 50 votes

Ron Smith, Sergeant, Kane County Sheriff's Office held an open discussion concerning the recent vandalism in our area. He offered some suggestions:

- Call the Sheriff's office at 232-6840, ask for Sgt. Mike Groening
- Try to identify the vandal
- Be prepared to follow-up (press charges, appear in court, etc. .)

He further discussed the laws concerning ATV and dirt bike riding on public streets; the operation of motor vehicles by unlicensed drivers; recent trespassing concerns on the property east of Splitrail across Denker Road.

(These laws and a list of vandalism incidents will be published in a newsletter.)

Committee Reports:

- Landscape & Maintenance Beth Baldwin 584-9986 reported that the next year's proposal had been received and approved from Allseason Lawnkeepers in the amount of \$10,400. Split rail fence maintenance continues.
- Community Activities Susan Gilliland 513-1910 reported that the annual bonfire will be held on Saturday, November 6, across from the 6N658 Splitrail Lane residence.

Motion to adjourn Seconded

Ralph Scafuri Anne Waters

passed